MARSHALL COUNTY BOARD MEETING

December 13, 2018

The Marshall County Board met in the Marshall County Board Room for the December Board meeting on a December 13, 2018 at 8:32 am. County Clerk & Recorder Jill Kenyon called the meeting to order. Following the Pledge of Allegiance, roll call shows: Kroeschen, McGlasson, Lindstrom, Balensiefen, Stash, Minnick, Johnson, McLaughlin, Gauwitz, Daykin and Bakewell present.
Each County Board Member introduced themselves.

It was moved by Stash and seconded by Minnick to approve the minutes for 11/8/2018 as presented. Vote shows all ayes, 0 nays, 0 absent, motion carried. 
County Clerk & Recorder Jill Kenyon called for nominations for Chairman
#18-99 It was moved by Lindstrom and seconded by McLaughlin to nominate 


Gary Kroeschen as Chairman. Vote shows: all ayes, 0 nays and 0 absent.
County Clerk & Recorder Jill Kenyon called for nominations for Vice-Chairman.

#18-100 It was moved by Daykin and seconded by McLaughlin to nominate


   Travis McGlasson as Vice-Chairman. Vote shows: all ayes, 0 nays and 


    0 absent.

Chairman Gary Kroeschen and Vice- Chairman Travis McGlasson took over the meeting.

#18-101 It was moved by Lindstrom and seconded by Bakewell to appoint Rebecca


   Donna to the vacant seat in County Board District #2. Vote shows: all ayes,


   0 nays and 0 absent.

County Clerk & Recorder Jill Kenyon swore Rebecca Donna in.

County Engineer Pat Sloan reported on ZBA. He stated that they had a hearing last month on the Hopewell Township project. John Carson was present to answer questions. This is currently the seventh project. The lottery will be held in March 2019 in Chicago with a computer system and it will be open to the public. In order to qualify you have to have a special use permit and be in connection with Com Ed or Ameren. There will not be a hearing in December but there will be one in January.
#18-102 It was moved by Stash and second by Lindstrom to approve Special Use 

Permit #19-219 Hopewell Solar LLC. Vote shows: all ayes, 0 nays, and          0 absent.
Sloan reported on Highway. They have had an early start with winter.

#18-103 It was moved by Johnson and seconded by Lindstrom to approve Resolution

   Appropriation Motor Fuel Tax Fund Section 19-00000-00-CS.

   Vote shows: all ayes, 0 nays, and 0 absent.

#18-104 It was moved by Johnson and seconded by Minnick to approve Resolution for 

               Maintenance under the Illinois Highway Code. Vote shows: all ayes, o nays, and
               0 absent.

Sloan reported on recycling. The weight on the electronics had increased in the fall electronic day that was held. They collected over 33,000 lbs.
Traci Dowell from MSW Projects was present. MSW Projects has moved to 1013 Western Ave in Henry. They have a larger parking lot for the vans. They currently have a meeting room and more working space.  She has put in for two more grants to get two more vans.

#18-105 It was moved by Daykin and seconded by Lindstrom to approve the Resolution 

   Authorizing Execution and Amendment of Federal 5311 Grant Agreement.

              Vote shows: all ayes, 0 nays, and 0 absent.

#18-106 It was moved by Daykin and seconded by Balensiefen to approve Resolution 

               Authorizing Execution and Amendment of Downstate Operating Assistance 
               Grant Agreement. Vote shows: all ayes, 0 nays, and 0 absent.

#18-107 It was moved by McLaughlin and seconded by Gauwitz to approve the Budget

               Amendment for Drug Prevention.  Vote shows: all ayes, 0 nays, and 0 absent.

#18-108 It was moved by Gauwitz and second by McLaughlin to approve the Budget 

               Amendment for the Airport Construction Line (008) and Fuel Fund Line (200)

               Vote shows: all ayes, 0 nays, and 0 absent.

#18-109 It was moved by Minnick and seconded by Daykin to approve the Budget Amendment

              for Animal Control Fund. Vote shows: 11 ayes, 1 nay, and 0 absent.
#18-110 It was moved by Bakewell and seconded by Daykin to approve the Budget Amendment
               for IMRF . Vote shows: all ayes, 0 nays, and 0 absent.

#18-111 It was moved by Gauwitz and seconded by Stash to approve the Budget Amendment

               for the GIS Fund. Vote shows: all ayes, 0 nays, and 0 absent.

#18-112 It was moved by Bakewell and seconded by Gauwitz to approve the Budget

               Amendment Aid to Township (County) Bridge Fund. 
               Vote shows: all ayes, 0 nays, and 0 absent. 
#18-113 It was moved by Bakewell and seconded by Daykin to approve the County Clerk and

               Recorder 6 Month Report and Annual Report. Vote shows: all ayes, 0 nays, and

               0 absent.

#18-114 It was moved by Bakewell and seconded by Lindstrom to approve the Resolution 

               Designating Bank Depositories for the County Treasurer. 


   Vote shows: all ayes, 0 nays, and 0 absent. 
#18-115 It was moved by McLaughlin and seconded by Daykin to approve the appointment of 

   Wayne H. Strawn II to the Community Mental Health Board to replace 

                Rob Russell. Vote shows: all ayes, 0 nays and 0 absent.

#18-116 It was moved by Minnick and seconded by McLaughlin to appoint Kayli Borell to the

              ETSB Service for a 3 Year Term. Vote shows: all ayes, 0 nays and 0 absent.
#18-117 It was moved by Bakewell and seconded by McLaughlin to approve the UCCI 

   Membership Dues. Vote shows: all ayes, 0 nays and 0 absent.

Kevin Lindeman from North Central Council of Governments was present to discuss Marshall-Putnam Natural Hazards Mitigation Plan. In October 2020 this plan will need to be updated and renewed. This plan was started in 2009 and changes were made in 2015. The cost is about $18,000 for the update to be completed.
It was moved by McLaughlin and seconded by Daykin for the Payment of Bills.

Committee Reports:

Animal Control: Minnick reported that they currently have two dogs in the pound.
Building & Grounds: Johnson reported that they had a meeting and they will proceed with the boiler project repairs. The lactation room will be placed on the main level by elevator. A new water heater was replaced in the women’s and men’s restrooms as there was no hot water. The Assessor’s wall has been repaired.  
EMA: McLaughlin reported that Rich is working on updating Code Red and the next meeting will be held February 7th.
Finance/Budget: Nothing to report.
County Highway & Recycling: Lindstrom reported they will be having the Bid Letting in March. 
Human Resources & IT: Lindstrom reported he would like to work on the vacation, personal and sick time with County Clerk & Recorder Jill Kenyon.
Judicial Offices: Nothing to report.
Lower Level Offices: Gauwitz reported that the County Clerk’s office received there new copier December 7th. Will be getting a new computer in the front office. Preparing for the end of the year and getting information ready for the Auditors.  

Public Transportation: Nothing to report.
County Sheriff & Coroner: Gauwitz reported they hired a new Part-Time Jailer do to moving the former part-time to full time. A new squad car has been ordered. They have received 59 Mental Health calls and 26 Suicide calls this year.
Airport: Gauwitz reported that they had a leaking water main. They have 2 projects on the January 18th Letting.
Economic Development & Enterprise Zone: McGlasson reported that they will be having there annual meeting.
Enterprise Zone: Nothing to report.
ETSB (911): McLaughlin reported that Mike is working on completing map changes on 911. He will be attending some classes and training. All equipment is working.
Health Dept: Lindstrom reported that they will hopefully have a new director in a few weeks as they are working on finishing with interviews
Human Services Transportation Comm.: Daykin reported that she attended a meeting in Peoria on December 4th.
Marshall-Putnam Extension: Nothing to report.

Regional Office of Education: Nothing to report.

Tri-County Opportunities: Johnson reported that a couple grants were approved.
Upper IL River Valley Development Authority:  Bakewell reported they had a meeting Tuesday and they closed on a $6 million dollar Bond Expansion for the Morris Hospital.
Zoning & Land Use: Stash reported that they had a meeting this week. They talked about a Hog Farm that could possibly be coming to Saratoga Township. They will be working on mapping clean ups for the Village of Varna. February will be the next meeting.
At 10:04 A.M. it was moved by Daykin and seconded by Gauwitz to Adjournment the meeting. Vote shows: all ayes, 0 nays, and 0 absent.

1/10/19 It was moved by Stash and seconded by Minnick to approve the minutes 12/13/18 as presented. Vote shows: all ayes, 0 nays, 0 absent. Motion carried.

